
CONSULTATION

Admissions - Proposed Changes to Sixth Form

Academic Years 2024-2025 and 2025-2026

Start of Consultation: 30-04-24

End of Consultation: 28-05-24

The sixth form at Archbishop Sentamu Academy has provided our students with a high quality of education since

its inception. It has prepared students for higher education, employment and training with many of our leavers

going on to study at university and has been an important part of the school to date.

Over the last few years, falling numbers in the sixth form have meant that it has become less viable to run.

Following consultation with regard to a proposed ‘Significant Change’ to close the sixth form provision within our

school from September 2024 we are launching a consultation in respect of the academy’s Admission policy. This

consultation period is for a period of 4 weeks (dates stated above).

All responses to this ‘Admission Consultation’ will also be forwarded to the Trust Board for consideration and

outcomes shared with the Department for Education inline with the procedures stated within their Making a

Significant Change to an Academy (effective from April 2024).

Related policies:-

Admissions Policy Y7 and Y13 2024-25

Admissions Policy Y7 and Y12 2025-26

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65c61e73cc433b000ca90b52/Making_significant_changes_to_an_academy_February_2024_-_applies_from_April_2024.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65c61e73cc433b000ca90b52/Making_significant_changes_to_an_academy_February_2024_-_applies_from_April_2024.pdf
https://asa.hslt.academy/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/ASA-Admissions-Policy-Y7-and-Y12-2024-2025.pdf
https://asa.hslt.academy/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Archbishop-Sentamu-Academy-2025-2026-Admissions-Policy-Y7-and-Y12.pdf


Admissions Policy - Section 11 (proposed changes)

Pts Existing Proposed Changes

a
The Academy admits at Year
12

The Academy will no longer admit new students into Year 12.

2024-25 Only
The academy will continue to enable existing Year 12 and 13 students
(enrolled 2023-2024), who are on 2 year courses, to continue their course
during 2024-25 only.

b & c

The Academy will operate a
Sixth Form for a total of 300
students (full-time equivalent),
150 of whom enrolled in Year
12 (the Year 12 ‘capacity’);

The Academy will reduce its capacity for sixth form as follows:-

2024-25 Year 13 only (maximum 150); reducing the capacity for the sixth
form provision from 300 to 150.

Overall academy PAN for 2024-25: 1,500

2025-26 No sixth form provision; reducing capacity for sixth form provision
from 150 to 0.

Overall academy PAN for 2025-26: 1,350

e to h No longer applicable

Admissions Policy - Section 12 (proposed changes)

No longer applicable

The Trust is committed to ensuring that we provide support and guidance for all students wishing to commence a

sixth form provision and will work with our colleagues across the City to support their transition.

We welcome all feedback regarding the proposed changes to our Admissions policy. If you wish to submit

feedback, please provide the following information:-

● Whether or not you object to the proposed change

● Clear reasons for your support or objection

Responses should be emailed to hello@hslt.academy on or before the closure of the consultation period on the

28th May 2024.

Yours sincerely,

Helen Winn Chris Reynolds

Executive Principal Principal


